



INSTITUTE OF TOWN PLANNERS, INDIA

V. P. Kulshrestha Secretary General 4-A, Ring Road, I.P. Estate, New Delhi - 110002 Ph.: 011-23702454, 23702457 Email: itpidel@itpi.org.in website: www.itpi.org.in

> F.No.ITPI/JNU/2024-25/9905 6th January, 2025

To,
Shri Tanmay Pattanayak
Registrar
Jagan Nath University,
Jaipur, Rajasthan
Email: registrar@jagannathuniversity.org

Subject: Final Approval of the Master in Planning (Urban Planning) Course regarding .

Dear Sir,

I am writing to address your application for the final approval of the Master in Planning (Urban Planning) course at Jagan Nath University, Jaipur, Rajasthan. Following the visit of the Expert Committee to your institution on 27th November, 2024, and based on their report, it has been determined that final approval for the Master in Urban Planning course cannot be accorded at this time.

The Council of ITPI, in its meeting held on **6th December**, **2024**, has decided to extend provisional approval for one more academic session, i.e., for the batch to be admitted during the 2024-25 academic year.

During this extended period, the Expert Team of ITPI will visit your institute at a mutually agreed-upon date and time, once physical classes resume, to conduct a thorough evaluation for the purpose of final approval.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding in this matter.

With regard,

(V. P. Kulshrestha)

Yours sincerely